
July 24th, 2022 

The 17th Sunday in Ordinary Time, 

Year C 



ST. MARY MAGDALEN PARISH  1253 52ND ST SE, KENTWOOD, MICHIGAN 

 

Readings and Mass Intentions for the Week of July 24th, 2022 

 

Saturday Memorial of Saint Bridget of Sweden, Religious 

July 23  Jer 7:1-11; Ps 84:3, 4, 5-6a & 8a, 11; Mt 13:24-30 

 5:00pm  All Souls by Hoa & Muoi Nguyen 

Sunday  Seventeenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

July 24  Gn 18:20-32; Ps 138:1-2, 2-3, 6-7, 7-8; Col 2:12-14; Lk 11:1-13 

 9:00am  †Bob Dodde by Maria Bolk 

11:00am  †Raymond Gregory Mieras by Bob & Sue Reeder  Family Simic by Anita Simic 

  Anna Juric by Anita Simic 

 5:00pm  The People of the Parish 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Monday  Feast of St. James, Apostle 

July 25  2 Cor 4:7-15; Ps 126:1bc-2ab, 2cd-3, 4-5, 6; Mt 20:20-28 

 8:00am  The people of the Ukraine 

Tuesday Memorial of Saints Joachim and Anne, Parents of the Blessed Virgin Mary 

July 26  Jer 14:17-22; Ps ; 79:8, 9, 11 & 13; Mt 13:36-43 

Wednesday  

July 27  Jer 15:10, 16-21; Ps 59:2-3, 4, 10-11, 17, 18; Mt 13:44-46 

 8:00am  †Raymond Miller by Linda Katt 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Thursday  

July 28  Jer 18:1-6; Ps 146:1b-2, 3-4, 5-6ab; Mt 13:47-53 

 8:00am  †Bob Dodde by Dave & Theresa Wheeler 

Friday  Memorial of Saints Martha, Mary, and Lazarus 

July 29  Jer 26:1-9; Ps 69:5, 8-10, 14; Jn 11:19-27 

 8:00am  †Joyce Tognocchi by the Minerva family   †Dong il Joseph Yang by Paul & Clara Jeon 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Saturday Memorial of Saint Peter Chrysologus, Bishop and Doctor of the Church 

July 30  Jer 26:11-16, 24; Ps 69:15-16, 30-31, 33-34; Mt 14:1-12 

 5:00pm  The People of the Parish 

Sunday  Eighteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

July 31  Ecc 1:2; 2:21-23; Ps 90:3-4, 5-6, 12-13, 14 & 17; Col 3:1-5, 9-11; Lk 12:13-21 

 9:00am  The Victims of Violence in the US 

11:00am  All those in need of prayer 

 5:00pm  The deceased whose names have been forgotten 

Sunday, July 24th, 

under the tent 

behind church from 

12pm to 3pm for our 

Parish Festival! 



            Lectors for the Week of July 24th 

Lectors for the Week of July 31st 
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PARISH CONTACT INFORMATION 

Parish Office 616-455-9310        Website Address 
  1253 52nd St. SE                        www.stmmagdalen.org 

  Kentwood, MI 49508                       Facebook 

Fax  616-455-4139                        St. Mary Magdalen Parish 

Email address witness@stmmagdalen.org       

MASSES & SACRAMENT SCHEDULE 

Mass 
Saturday  5:00 pm 

Sunday  9:00 am, 11:00 am, & 5:00 pm 

4th Sunday 1:00pm in Vietnamese 

Mon, Wed - Fri 8:00 am 

Adoration   

1st Friday of the month 

 8:30am to 6:30pm 

Reconciliation 
Saturday  

 3:30-4:45 pm 

 Or by appointment if necessary 

Baptism 
1st Sunday of the month 

 12:00 pm 

 Call Parish Office, 

 prep necessary 

Wedding 
 6 months preparation necessary. 

 Call Parish Office 

Funeral 
 Call Parish Office 

LỊCH THÁNH LỄ VÀ BÍ TÍCH 

Thánh Lễ 

Thứ Bảy   5:00 chiều 

Chủ nhật  9:00 sáng, 11:00 sáng và 5:00 chiều 

Thứ Hai, Thứ Tư-Thứ Sáu 

   8:00 sáng 
 

Chầu Thánh Thể 

Thứ sáu đầu tiên của tháng 

    8:30-6:30 chiều 
 

Giải tội 

Thứ Bảy   3: 30-4: 45 chiều 

   Hoặc lấy hẹn nếu cần thiết 
 

Rửa tội 

Chủ nhật đầu tiên của tháng 

   12 giờ trưa 

   Gọi Văn phòng Giáo xứ, để chuẩn bị  

   trước 
Lễ cưới 

   6 tháng để chuẩn bị trước 

   Gọi Văn phòng Giáo xứ 

Lễ an táng                                  

   Gọi Văn phòng Giáo xứ  

 
Parish Office 616-455-9310 

Pastor  
Fr. Peter Vu, ext. 100  pvu@stmmagdalen.org 
 

Deacon 
Deacon Mike Wood  dwood@stmmagdalen.org 
 

Parish Secretary 
Laura Moore, ext. 107  lmoore@stmmagdalen.org 
 

Administrative Assistant 
Michelle Mason, ext. 112  mmason@stmmagdalen.org 
 

Director of Faith Formation 
Molly Wisdom, ext. 103  mwisdom@stmmagdalen.org 
 

Coordinator of Youth & Young Adults 
Allison Hawkins, ext. 104  ahawkins@stmmagdalen.org 
 

Office Manager 
Larry Cadorniga, ext. 102   lcadorniga@stmmagdalen.org 
 

Director of Music 
Emily Rushmore, ext. 105  erushmore@stmmagdalen.org 
 

Coordinator of Christian Services/Volunteers 
Ruth Bush, ext. 106     rbush@stmmagdalen.org 
 

Ministry of the Elderly, Homebound, & Grieving 
Sr. Agnes Mai Do, ext 117  mdo@stmmagdalen.org 

Building and Grounds Keeper 
Phil Martin, ext 107/112  witness@stmmagdalen.org 
 

Council Representatives 

    Pastoral Council 

Patricia Snyder   Financial Council 

Nếu quí vị nói Tiếng Việt, xin liên lạc với Sơ Mai Do 

Đt: 616-455-9310 

Email: mdo@stmmagdalen.org 

For prayer requests, you may submit them online 

on our website, www.stmmagdalen.org, or call 

the office, 616-455-9310. 
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Homebound Ministry 

The Widow/Widowers group will be meeting 
at Village Inn, 2215 44th Street, on  

Monday, 7/25 at 1pm. 

Hello everyone,  
 

This weekend, we joyfully celebrate the second 
World Day of Grandparents and the Elderly. In his message 
for this special day, Pope Francis chose the theme,In old age 
they will still bear fruit" (Psalm 92:15), to remind us to give 
thanks to God for the blessings of the elderly among us. To 
the grandparents and the elderly, he encourages them to 
continue their mission fruitfully. 

 

Indeed, how blessed is the world, the country and our 
families to have the elderly as a treasure of wisdom and 
precious experiences. The elderly pass down to us the faith 
and priceless lessons that they have paid for with their sweat 
and tears. They are the living witnesses of the true values that 
the next generation inherits and continues to carry out in the 
world. 

 

In old age, the elderly continue the mission of 
building the world and the Church, especially through prayer, 
their most valuable mission. Only sincere prayer brings 
God’s blessing upon a family; earnest prayer has the power to 
ask for healing and peace for this broken and violent world. I 
strongly believe in the prayer of the elderly and come to ask 
for their prayers for the intentions of the Church and the 
world. 

 

Let us take this special day to show our love and 
appreciation by visiting our grandparents, elderly friends and 
ailing people in person or virtually. In doing so, we will 
receive a plenary indulgence. With one voice and heart, let us 
lift up our prayer to God for our loving grandparents: 

 

Lord God almighty, Bless our grandparents with 
long life, happiness, and health. May they remain constant in 
your love and be living signs of your presence to their 
children and grandchildren. We ask this through Christ our 
Lord. Amen 

 

Happy Grandparents’ Day! Near or far away, our 
grandparents are always in our hearts. May they be filled with 
God's abundant blessings, laughter and joy. 

 

Blessings! 
Sr. Mai Do 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Vietnamese Mass 
Join us for the Vietnamese Mass this month on July 31st, at 
1pm 
Kính mời quí vị tham dự Thánh Lễ Tiếng Việt vào Chúa 
Nhật cuối tháng 7 ngày 31 tháng 07 năm 2022, lúc 1 
giờchiều. 

 

 

 

 

Father Peter & the Parish Staff would like to welcome the follow-

ing new parishioners to our church family. 

Kenny Tran & Cecilia Phan 

Hung Nguyen & Yen Mai Tran 

Garnet & Savannah Henlin 

Barry Schroder 

Anbrocio & Lucy Ledesma 

Thank you for registering and again, welcome to our parish! 
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Christian Services Music Ministry 

Thank you to Bedi and Hellen Abner for singing at the 
11 am Mass last weekend. These high schoolers did a 
great job cantoring their first full Mass!  

 

We are still in need of Worship Screen helpers at 
Saturday 5pm, Sunday 9 am, and Sunday 11am Masses. 
If you are willing to help at one Mass a month, please 
email me at erushmore@stmmagdalen.org. 

 

The next Youth Choir (Middle/High School) rehearsal 
will be Wednesday, July 27th from 1:30-3:00pm in the 
sanctuary. This choir will sing next at the 11am Mass on 
July 31st.  

 

This will be our last Mass using our current musical 
setting of the Gloria. It will be retired after this. Next 
weekend we will begin using a composition by Kevil 
Keil from his Mass of St. Francis Cabrini.  We will focus 
on learning this new piece before implementing the rest 
of the Mass setting (Holy, Holy, Holy; Memorial 
Acclamation; Great Amen; Lamb of God)  this fall. You 
can listen to it before Mass by visiting: https://
www.youtube.com/watch?v=muKVGahzW7k.   

 

Looking ahead:  

Adult Choir: first rehearsal September 15th. 

Hand Bell Choir: first rehearsal September 29th 

Children’s Choir: TBD 

Drop in Ensembles: always accepting new members 

The Feeding America West Michigan Food truck will be 
here Saturday, July 30th.  Everyone is invited to come and 
help with the distribution of food to others in the community 
who are in need .  Come at 8:30 a.m. to the B.A.C to help 
organize and bag the food, distribution begins at 9:00 a.m.  
Remember to dress for the weather. 

+++ 

Versiti Blood must collect about 350 pints of blood every 
day to meet hospital needs across Michigan. Your donation 
gives hope to patients who need your lifesaving gift. 

Hospital patients need blood for 

 Cancer 

 Heart and blood vessel diseases 

 Traumatic injuries (car accidents, burns, etc.) 

 Surgeries  

Please keep saving lives by giving blood 
every 56 days. You can make an 
appointment by calling 1-866-642-5663 or 
go online to find a blood drive near you. 
You can also use the QR scanner on your 
phone and scan the QR code.  It will bring 
you right to the sign up page. Our next 
blood drive will be August 14th in the B.A.C.  

from 8 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. 

+++ 

Just a reminder, that we always collect the tabs off beverage 

cans.  We have a jar in the kitchen where we collect all the 

pull tabs, we then give them to Post 23 located on 52nd St 

near Division.  They turn in the tabs and use the money to 

purchase Christmas presents for the Veterans at the Home 

for the Veterans.   



We are Sorry! 

Retreat  Postponed  

until 2023 

Please call Molly Wisdom at the 

Parish office if you have any                  

questions. 

ST. MARY MAGDALEN PARISH  1253 52ND ST SE, KENTWOOD, MICHIGAN 

Faith Formation 

Donations are also accepted 

Registration is Easy! 

At St Mary Magdalen Parish, we try to make 

registering as easy as possible.  If you regularly 

attend please pick up a registration form by any of 

the doors, next to the bulletins.  Simply fill it out 

and return it in the collection box, the box outside the office door, 

the big brown box outside the church door, mail it in, or even take 

a picture and email it to the secretary, lmoore@stmmagdalen.org 

It is really that easy and it is so important to officially belong to our 

parish. 

Are you a young adult looking to explore or deepen your faith, or 
know someone who is?  Would you like to join other young 
adults on the journey? Join us for our young adult retreat Hearts 
on Fire: Walking Together on the Road to Emmaus.  We will dis-
cuss and reflect upon the Scripture passage from the Gospel of 
Luke where two disciples walk along the road and encounter Je-
sus in a remarkable way. We will see how he breaks open the 
word for them, breaks bread with them, and breaks them free 
from their blindness to tell the whole world the Good News. 
These are the same movements we make at every Mass, and we 
can incorporate them into our everyday lives. Come participate in 
a retreat that includes great speakers, small group discussions, 
time in Adoration, and lunch. On Saturday, August 6th, from 
11am to 5:30pm. 

For more information visit: www.catholicinformationcenter.org 

FAITH FORMATION NEWS: 
Watch your mailboxes!   

Faith Formation Registration information for 2022-22  

is being mailed soon. 

Packets will be mailed to registered families with children in  

1st through 12th grades. 

Please note that parents of children in the 2nd & 8th grades will 
be receiving information regarding the preparation for 

Sacraments in a separate mailing. 

 

 

 

We know that God has loved us since the moment of our 

conception.  During the Rite of Baptism we embrace that love.  

We would like to thank the parents and Godparents of the 

children Baptized for allowing us, as a faith community, to 

offer our support to these children in their journey of 

discipleship.  Please welcome into our faith family: 

Luca Phi Dang 

Isabela Ann Newton 

Isaiah Thomas Newton 

Amelia Arian Turk 

 

ELEMENTARY RETREAT 2022  

 

 

Pre-Cana/Marriage Preparation Weekend            

August 12 & 13, 2022  

Couples planning to be married are 

invited to participate in this preparation 

weekend.  Friday evening begins with 

the topic of marriage as a Sacrament.  

Engaged couples are joined by mentor 

couples on Saturday to explore what it 

is to live the Sacrament of Marriage.                                   

Please contact Michelle Mason at the Parish Office for 

registration information. 



 
The 17th Sunday 
in Ordinary Time 

 9:00am 
      Mass  
11:00am 
      Mass  
12:00pm 
     Parish Festival 
  5:00pm  
     Mass 
 

Join us for 
the Parish 
Festival! 

 8:00am  
      Mass 
 1:00pm 
      Widow/ 
      Widowers group 

 6:30pm  
    Healing Rosary 

 8:00am 
    Mass 

 9:00am 
     Feeding America 
     Food Truck 
 3:30pm 
     Confession 
 5:00pm 
     Mass 

 8:00am 
     Mass 
 1:00pm 
     Office Closed 
 

 8:00am  
     Mass 
 

Sunday Monday Thursday Wednesday Tuesday Friday Saturday 

Upcoming Events for the Week of 7/24 to 7/30 

Josh Lemke, Alex Beauchamp, Thomas Church,  

Egan Simmons, Lindsey Garrett,  

Paul Beauchamp, John Beauchamp,  

Steve Jacobs, Sean Branagan, Jon Fraher,  

Daniel Yonker, Carl Simmons, Devon Roche 

Louis Carlson II, Cpt. Andrea Shefferly,  

Gage Dionne, Larry P. Meeusen, Stephen Galdys, 
Zachary Ralston 

If you have a need for prayer, please use our website, 
www.stmmagdalen.org, under Christian Services, or call the office at  

616-455-9310 to submit a prayer for either the bulletin or the prayer chain. 

If you have any questions or are in need of assistance, please call the office 
so we can help. 

Note: Names will stay on the list until the end of the month, if you are still in need of prayer, 

please let the office know. 

Albright, Les 

Arby, Christopher 

Asplund, Diane 

Bunker-Lloyd, 
Lynda 

Church, Robert 

Downey, Sally 

Fraher, Kathy 

Gabourie, Tom 

Galic, Slava 

Garber, Michele 

Garety, Katie 

Gorkowski, Henry 

Glennie, Paula 

Heartwell, Tom & 
Sue 

Nelsen, Andrea 

Nelson, Dorothy 

Nguyen,Truc 

Oliver-Schauer, Mary 

Partridge, Therese 

Pelletier, Tim 

Petrlich, Alice 

Reynolds, Sue 

Rhoades, Michelle 

Ringeisen, Kathleen 

Ringeisen, Richard 

Rings, Tom 

Sobczak, Ed 

Sobczak, Bobbie 

Hermann, Jerimiah 

Herrmann, Benny 

Herrmann, Marilyn 

Ivos, Zdravko 

Jacobs, Ed 

Jacobs, Peggy 

Kastenholz, Jean 

Kastenholz, Mark 

Kaminski, Marilynn 

Kulikowski, Joseph 

Kulczyk, Ray 

Le, Bao Tien 

Maly, Gene 

Narlock, Judy 

Nawrocki, Barbara 

Stephan, Janet 

Stephan, Ron 

Terpak, Dorothy 

Toohey, Paul 

Waldron, Karen 

Ward, Paula 

Wedge, Matthew 

Wilson, Laurie 

Wingeier, Pat 

Witgen, Max 

Wittkowski, Michael 

Young, Sharon  


